
Amos, the Dresser of Sycamores

Amaziah sent word to Jeroboam: “Amos has conspired against you here within Israel; the
country cannot endure his words. For this is what Amos says: Jeroboam shall die by the sword,
and Israel shall surely be exiled from its land.”

To Amos, Amaziah said: “Off with you, visionary, flee to the land of Judah! There earn your
bread by prophesying.” Amos answered Amaziah, “I was no prophet, nor have I belonged to a
company of prophets; I was a dresser of sycamores. The LORD took me and said to me, ‘Go,
prophesy to my people Israel.’”

See Amos 7:10-17

Prophecy in Amos’s day was a formal profession and prophets belonged to a guild. Most of
them spoke flattering words in order to gain wealth and prestige.   But Amos, at great risk to his
life, spoke damning words: “Jeroboam shall die by the sword.”

Jeroboam II was one of the worst kings of Northern Israel.  He amassed great wealth but left his
people in poverty, enslavement, and hunger.  When Amos confronted him and prophesied his
downfall, the king’s court tried to get rid of him: “Off with you, visionary.  Flee to the land of
Judah! There earn your bread by prophesying.”  Amos responded that he was not a prophet by
trade but rather a farmer: “I was no prophet, nor have I belonged to a company of prophets; I
was a dresser of sycamores.’”

What was a dresser of sycamores?  Unlike the American sycamore, the Mediterranean
sycamore is more like a fig tree.  It produces a fruit that left to itself tastes terrible; but a
sycamore dresser could puncture the heart of the fruit while it was still growing on the plant.
Doing so would allow it to release its toxins and become edible. The sycamore dresser would
travel throughout the land searching of landowners to hire him.  So while most prophets were
professionals and belonged to a guild, Amos was an impoverished migrant farm worker.

What better person to call out the king for his injustice and greed!  God came to Amos and
essentially asked him to do for the nation what Amos did for the sycamores: to poke holes in
their hearts in order to forego their toxic ways and produce good fruit.

Like Amos, you are not a professional religious.  But perhaps because you are an “ordinary
citizen,” you might be the perfect person for the job of prophecy today.  God may well do with
you as he did with Amos: he may call you to speak troubling words to those who promote
injustice, apathy, and greed.  To a loved one, a corporation, a government, you might be called
to say as Amos said: “You are on a path of destruction.”  Amos’s strongest criticism was
regarding the nation’s treatment of the poor.  He was repulsed by the religious devotion of the
wealthy who allowed the poor to languish.  How are the poor treated today, here in 21st Century



America, one of the wealthiest countries in the world?  What might an Amos-like prophet say to
wealthy church-goers today?

If you do feel called to the prophetic work of Amos, you’ll want to keep two things in mind. First,
your motive must be the same as Amos: you poke holes so that others may bear good fruit.  As
you’re poking those holes, you’ll need to constantly probe your own heart so as to ensure that
you are not acting out of righteous anger or judgmentalism.  Tender love must be your only
motivation.  Second, you must be willing to be poked yourself!  Maybe the very person you are
poking will be called by God to poke you as well!  Those of us inclined to be confrontational
have to be willing to receive confrontation.

Confronting and being confronted: these are the difficult parts of being a Christian.  But we have
a Savior who is the forerunner and model of the pierced heart that bore good fruit.  We can turn
to Christ and ask him to give us the grace to bear good fruit and to help others do the same.
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